
 

 
 

June 24, 2019 
 

 The Washington County Board of Commissioners met in a Special Called Meeting on 
Monday, June 24, 2019 at 6:00 PM in Commissioners’ Room, 116 Adams Street, Plymouth, NC.  
Commissioners Johnson, Phelps, Riddick and Walker were present.  Also present were County 
Manager/County Attorney Curtis Potter, Clerk to the Board Julie J. Bennett and Finance Officer 
Missy Dixon.  Commissioner Sexton was unable to attend. 
 

Chair Johnson called the meeting to order.  
 
2018-19 YEAR END BUDGET AMENDMENTS/TRANSFERS: Ms. Dixon and Mr. 

Potter went over the 2018-19 year end budget amendments and transfers below. 
 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 



 



 

 
 
 
 



 

Commissioner Phelps made a motion to approve the abovementioned Budget 
Amendments and Transfers.  Commissioner Riddick seconded, motion passed with 4 ayes.  
(Commissioner Sexton was not in attendance.) 
 

AUDITOR CONTRACT:  Mr. Potter spoke to the Board about the contract with 
Thompson, Price, Scott, Adams & Co., P.A. below.  There will be a $1,000 penalty every day 
they are late.  Commissioner Walker asked if the County is anticipating having to pay them extra 
since they have a possible increase in the contract.  Mr. Potter said that it is in there in case 
laws/statutes change and additional items have to be done. 

 
Commissioner Phelps asked what the total cost of the contract is.  Mr. Potter replied that 

the cost is $50,250. 
 
Commissioner Phelps said he doesn’t feel that the $1,000/day late is much incentive for 

them to get the County its audit on time.  Chair Johnson said the Albemarle Commission uses 
Thompson, Price, Scott, Adams & Co., P.A. and they have done a good job for them.  Ms. Dixon 
said she talked with Caswell County, who also uses them, and said their audit has never been 
late. 

 
Discussion ensued as to how to really make sure the County’s audit is not late this year.  

Mr. Potter explained that sometimes it has been late due to the items needed from DSS. 
 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

  
Commissioner Phelps made a motion to approve the auditor contract with 

Thompson, Price, Scott, Adams & Co., P.A.  Commissioner Riddick seconded; motion 
carried with 4 ayes.  (Commissioner Sexton was not in attendance.)  
 

Chair Johnson mentioned that she, Commissioner Riddick and Mr. Potter attended a Think Tank 
Community Meeting.  There was discussion on the County needing a strategic plan.  They also 
discussed having other activities (rather than just basketball and football) in the County.  Ms. Bunny 
Sanders discussed her idea of changing the funding of Recreation to 50% from Plymouth, 25% from 
Roper and 25% from Creswell.  Mr. Potter also said they wanted a strategic plan for the TTA. 

 
 



 

At 6:10 PM, with no further business to discuss, Commissioner Riddick made a motion 
to adjourn.  Commissioner Phelps seconded, motion carried unanimously. 
 
 
______________________________  _____________________________ 

      Tracey A. Johnson    Julie J. Bennett, CMC, NCCCC 
           Chair                  Clerk to the Board    

 
 
 
 


